
2024 Northern Virginia Senior 4-ball Summary 
 

Monday August 26th,2024 ---- At Loudoun Golf & Country Club, Purcellville, VA:  
Congratulations to Jon Zampedro (Pleasant Valley GC) and Jeff Klatt (Medal of Honor Course) on 
winning the 2024 and 29th Annual Northern Virginia Senior 4-ball with a two-shot victory and a score 
of 6-under parr 66! 

 

L-R:  Jon Zampedro, tournament chairman Mark Boedicker, and Jeff Klatt 

Starting on the 2nd hole in a shotgun start, Jeff birdied #4 and Jon birdied #5 and #6 to get off 
to a good start.  The middle of their round was all pars until their only bogey of the day on #15.  Then 
they caught fire with Jon making birdie on #16, Jeff making birdie on #17 and #18, and Jon making it 
4 birdies in a row with a birdie on #1 (their last hole).  It was a great finish to end the round at 6-
under par! 

Other notable teams in the Open/Senior (age 55+) division:  Scott Causby (Rock Harbor GC) 
and Scott Arthur (Winchester CC) finished 2nd in a scorecard playoff tied at 4-under par with 



Richard Lion and Carlos Aranda (Springfield G&CC); Kevin Seekford and Frank O’Hara (Trump 
National GC) finished 4th in a scorecard playoff in a tie at 2-under par with Tim Krouse (Westwood 
CC) and Tim Vigotsky (RTJ Club); and 3 teams tying at 1-under par – Steve Galing (Army Navy CC) 
and Dan Hosek (Ft. Belvoir GC); Mike Howell and Paul Gural (International CC), and Dan Derisio 
(Springfield G&CC) and Don Bavely (Trump National GC). 

In the Super-Senior (age 65+) division, Phil Goldberg and Michael Saylor (Springfield G&CC) 
won by 2 strokes at 6-under par over Keith Morgan (Evergreen CC) and Michael Lewis (Pleasant 
Valley GC) at 4-under par, Dave Prokop and David Maurstad (Evergreen CC) were 3rd at 2-under par, 
and Craig Lund (Laurel Hill GC) and Brian West (Blue Ridge Shadows GC) were 4th at 1-under par. 

In the Legends (age 70+) division, 5-time tournament co-champion Dave LeClere 
(International CC) paired with his clubmate Charlie Nardiello won in a scorecard playoff tied at 5-
under par with Joe Wallenfelsz (Blue Ridge Shadows GC) and Dayton Slater (The Hollows GC), and 
Bob Gardiner (South Riding GC) and John (Boney) Hoffman (Laurel Hill GC) finished 3rd at 4-under 
par. 

Thanks to everyone who participated in this event --- we had 35 teams spread over the 3 
divisions.  The course was a good challenge while still allowing some good scoring (8 teams were 4-
under par or better) and fun to play. 

We would like to express our sincere appreciation to Head Golf Professional Glenn 
McCloskey, PGA, Assistant Professional Matt Balderston, PGA, the golf staff and clubhouse staff for 
their outstanding hospitality and support.  It was a great pleasure to play this event at Loudoun Golf 
and Country Club! 

 

Mark Boedicker (Chairman) and Lynn Wessman (Co-Chairman) 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


